
13. PARKS CAPITAL WORKS PROGRAMME 1998/99

The Board considered a report outlining progress on Parks Capital Works projects
within the Board’s area as at 31 January 1999.

The Board also considered an update on projects that are anticipated to be delayed
or deferred and advice on funding reallocations needed.  These funding
reallocations included a proposed reallocation of the provision for the Bayswater
Reserve extension to the McCormacks Bay Reserve carpark and reallocation of the
provision for a practice cricket pitch to assist in funding a half basketball court at
Linwood Park.

The Board resolved:

1. That the information be received.

2. That the Board approve the reallocation of funding set aside for the
Bayswater Reserve extension development ($30,000) for the construction of a
carpark to service the western portion of McCormacks Bay Reserve and to
recommend to the Parks Unit that consideration be given to cost-sharing the
upgrade of the McCormacks Bay carpark with the Mt Pleasant Community
Centre and Residents’ Association.

3. That the Board approve the reallocation of funding ($4,000) set aside for
practice cricket pitches to supplement the required funding for a half
basketball court at Linwood Park.


